
WEEK 3 TERM 4 NEWSLETTER 

Wednesday 20th October 2021 
Dear Families, 
 
Welcome to Week 3 everyone. It has been wonderful this week as the phased return to onsite learning began on Monday 
when we welcomed the Preps back onsite. It was a delight to see their smiling faces and to witness their joy and confidence 
on their return. Tomorrow the 1/2 students return and on Friday the 5/6’s return. Next week the 3/4's commence on Tuesday 
for two days. All details and an updated timeline for the phased return were sent out to all families on Monday morning. We 
wish all our students well as they return to school. 

Our classrooms, corridors and playgrounds are starting to be filled with the sounds of learning, laughter and happiness, which 
is what school is all about. It’s also lovely to have our staff returning and we look forward to welcoming family members back 
into the school when circumstances allow. The return to onsite learning may be exhausting for many as we all adjust to new 
routines, and I can’t stress highly enough the importance of early nights and plenty of rest. Please keep a close eye on your 
children, ensure they get plenty of rest and let your child’s teacher know if you have any concerns. 

Please be mindful of ‘little ears’ when talking about safety and the current challenging circumstances we find ourselves in. Our 
children are like sponges, they pick up on all we talk about and can be impacted by our attitudes and anxiety. Our positive 
attitudes will rub off on them, so I encourage you to continue to focus on the positives, the strong learning and the 
opportunities on offer. 

Please be mindful of our drop off and pick up routines. These were shared in the letter to the community which was sent out 
on Tuesday October 12th. A reminder to time your arrival for pick up each day so that you are not waiting at the Lee and 
Argyle St entrances any longer than is necessary. Wearing of masks and social distancing is imperative at these times. 

Sacrament News – I am very pleased to advise that we have new dates for the celebrations of Gr4 1st Eucharist and Gr6 

Confirmation as follows: 

1st Eucharist – Wednesday November 24th at 7.00pm 

Confirmation – Friday November 19th at 7.00pm 

Our understanding is that there will be restrictions on numbers able to attend these celebrations, vaccination requirements of 

those attending, etc. All details of both celebrations will be shared with our Gr4 and Gr6 families soon. 

Update on the wearing of Face Masks - All staff, Gr3-6 students and visitors to St Mark's are required to wear a face mask 
while onsite, unless there is an exemption. Parents of Gr3-6 students are required to provide labelled face mask/s for 
their own child/ren. It is recommended that parents provide a number of labelled face masks so that children have 
spares if required throughout the day. 

There are a number of lawful reasons for not wearing a face mask, including for staff and students who are unable to wear a 
face mask due to the nature of their disability, medical or a mental health condition. Please provide documentation from a 
medical practitioner if your child is exempt from wearing a face mask. A face mask must cover the nose and mouth. 
Face shields, scarves or bandanas do not meet these requirements. 

Please Note: Over the coming weeks there may be some Gr3-6 students who will not be wearing a face mask while 
onsite. For privacy reasons the school will not be able to provide details of exemptions. Please respect the privacy 
and dignity of each individual child by accepting that they have a valid reason for not wearing a mask. Rest assured 
we are following all protocols to keep all children safe. 

The Chief Health Officer also recommends that Prep-Gr2 students wear a mask. Parents of Prep-Gr2 students please contact 
your child’s teacher if you would like them to wear a face mask while at school. 

Kids Matter @ St Mark's Action Team Meeting – Please join us at 9.30am on Friday November 12th for our next 
KM@SMAT Meeting where we will plan a Christmas fundraising event.. This will be an online ZOOM Meeting All welcome! -
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89290803535?pwd=c05hWk9NMjVuUW02KzVSRnAxT0hVZz09 

 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89290803535?pwd=c05hWk9NMjVuUW02KzVSRnAxT0hVZz09


 

Return of Borrowed Laptops, iPads and Chargers – All borrowed Laptops and iPads must be returned to school on Friday 
November 5th. We are delaying the return of devices as we are aware that some students will need to use their borrowed 
Laptop or iPad both at school and at home during the phased return to onsite learning over the next few weeks. Over the next 
three weeks, students will need to bring their borrowed device and charger to school with them each day they are rostered 
onsite and then take them home at the end of the day. It is very important that devices are fully charged each morning. 
Devices are to be carried safely in school bags in order to prevent damage. These devices are expensive items that have 
been paid for out of the annual Curriculum Levies that parents pay. It is very important that devices are carried to and from 
school safely to avoid damage. 

MACSSIS School Improvement Surveys - Thank you to those families who have already completed the survey. So far we 
have had 5 families complete the survey and we would love to have many more, as your feedback is important and 
welcomed. Data shows that it takes approximately 8 minutes to complete. 

The survey is only available online, and needs to be completed by Thursday October 28th. This survey may only be 
completed once. 
The survey is available in English, Arabic, Simplified and Traditional Chinese, Tagalog and Vietnamese. To complete the 
survey you will need access the following link:  
https://orima.com/macsfamily (you may need to copy & paste the link, or type it directly into your browser). 

School Closure Day in Term 4 – Monday November 1st will be a school closure day. Staff will use this day for Semester 2 
Report writing. It is our intention for Youth Leadership Victoria to run Out of School Hours Full Day Care on the day. A total of 
10 enrolments is required for the program to run. Bookings at – https://ylv.com.au/ 
 

 
SunSmart at St Mark’s - In accordance with our SunSmart Policy at St Mark’s, a reminder that school hats are to be worn by 
all students for all outside activities in Term 4. Students can choose to wear either the School Legionnaire’s Hat or the Bucket 
Hat. Hats are available for purchase from PSW – 2/283 Rex Rd, Campbellfield, 9303 7845 or www.psw.com.au. Please 
ensure hats are labelled with your child’s name. Grade 5/6 students will be permitted to wear their special Camp Cap for 
the remainder of the year. Hats For Sale – There are a limited number of School Bucket Hats available for sale at the Office 
for $13.00. 

Summer Uniform – All students are to wear Summer Uniform in Term 4. Uniforms are available for purchase from PSW – 
2/283 Rex Rd, Campbellfield, 9303 7845 or www.psw.com.au. Please ensure you label all items of clothing with your child’s 
name. 
 
Class Groupings for 2022 – We are currently in the process of developing our class groupings for 2022. Please contact me 
in writing with regards any issues that we need to be aware of that may impact on your child’s learning in 2022 – 
principal@smfawkner.catholic.edu.au  
 
Intentions for 2022 – It’s hard to believe that we are currently in the process of preparing our class structures for 2022. To 
assist, we need to know if any students (other than Gr 6’s) will be leaving St Mark’s at the end of 2021. If your child will not be 
returning to St Mark’s in 2022 can you please inform me in writing as soon as possible. 
 
I am conscious that for some children and their families the coming weeks, as we transition back to onsite learning, may be 
difficult due to safety concerns. Please know that all recommended safety measures will be in place when students return. 
The wellbeing of all children, staff and community members remains the number one priority. Please contact me or your 
child’s teacher if you have any questions or concerns. 
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For the foreseeable future many restrictions will remain in place at St Mark’s. I will continue to keep families informed over 
coming weeks so that we can continue to work together to ensure the safety of our children and each other. Thank you for 
your continued patience, understanding and support. 

I encourage everyone to remain vigilant and to follow the Government and DHS guidelines we currently have in place. I am 
aware that there have been a number of exposure sites in the Fawkner area, and surrounding suburbs in recent days/weeks. 
A full list of exposure sites and requirements can be found at - https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/exposure-sites  It’s so 
important that we all do the right thing to keep each other safe. 
 
If for any reason you need to enter a school building while onsite, you must sign in using our QR Code, wear your face 
mask and continue to socially distance. We ask that parents minimise their time onsite and continue to sign in and out using 
our Passtab if there is a need to enter school buildings. 
Should you have any concerns relating to school operations, or the health and safety of students, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. Thank you for your patience, understanding and support. 

As a community we continue to follow all the procedures and protocols of the Department of Health and Human Services 
(DHHS) and Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools Ltd (MACS). Advice from the DHHS is that if a student or member of 
the community is unwell for any reason, they should get tested and then remain at home until they receive their results. 
Please do not leave your house for any reason until you receive your results. Further information on COVID-19 is 
available on the DHHS Website - www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/coronavirus and the CECV Website - 
http://www.cecv.catholic.edu.au/Coronavirus-information-for-parents 
Thank you for your support in keeping our school community safe. 
 

2021 Sacrament Dates 

Confirmation – Friday November 19th at 7.00pm 

First Eucharist –Grade 4’s – Wednesday November 24th at 7.00pm 

 

Birthdays 

Happy Birthday to the following people who are celebrating their Birthday. 

Date Name LA Date Name LA 

23rd October Daniel 7  26th October  Ellie 5 
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Learners Of The Week 

Learning 
Area 

Name 

Prep All of LA1 - for being courageous learners when returning to school from Remote Learning. It was great to 
see you come into the classroom with big smiles and an eagerness to learn. You should all be very proud 
of yourselves! Well done! 

LA4 Courtney - for being a persistent and reflective learner. You are posting your remote learning tasks on 
Seesaw every day and it has been wonderful to see you take on feedback to improve your learning. Well 
done Courtney! 

Costa - for being a courageous learner during our Reading Google Meets. It has been great to see you 
persist and read confidently and answer questions in front of others. Costa, you should be very proud of 
yourself! 

LA5 Anabel - for being a persistent and courageous learner. This was evident in your reading group when you 
used an expressive voice to show meaning. Keep up the great work.  

LA7 Sakcham - for being a persistent and resilient learner during this time of Remote Learning. You have 
demonstrated a positive mindset as a learner and it is pleasing to see you develop confidence when 
working on new mathematical concepts. Keep up the fantastic work! 

LA8 Grace  - for using the disposition of courage when presenting your Inquiry Project.  You presented your 
content with such confidence.  Fantastic work 

LA9 Klaudia - for being persistent, courageous, resilient and respectful throughout remote learning. The list of 
your endeavours is endless but here are a few: you are consistently punctual; you have a go at every task - 
no matter how daunting; you are always polite; and you post your daily learning tasks which reflect your 
good standards. You are an outstanding role model. 

LA10 Elina - for being a persistent and resilient worker during Remote Learning. You have worked hard to 
consistently complete all set tasks in all areas of the curriculum. Keep up the great work! 

ITALIAN BetseyAnn LA10 - for being a REFLECTIVE learner in Italian. You are being recognised for your quality 
responses to the Seesaw tasks on “Telling the time”. It is obvious that you have put in an enormous effort to 
submit creative and interesting responses, and each week they have showcased your strengths in 
connecting your leisure activities to the learning on this topic. Molto originale!! 

 

God Bless, 

Peter Wilson, Principal 

‘The St Mark’s Catholic Primary School, Fawkner Community promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion 

of all children.’ 

St Mark’s Catholic Primary School respectfully acknowledges the Wurundjeri People of the Kulin Nation, 
who are the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we live, learn, work and play. We pay our respect 

to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
  



 

  

TERM 4, 2021 

OCTOBER 

Thursday 28th Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools Ltd School Improvement Surveys Close 

Wednesday 20th 2.00pm Steps 2 Prep Session #3 - CANCELLED 

Wednesday 27th 2.00pm Steps 2 Prep Session #4 - TBC 

Friday 29th  Day For Daniel 

NOVEMBER 

Monday 1st  School Closure Day – Report Writing 

Tuesday 2nd  Melbourne Cup Day 

Wednesday 3rd  2.00pm Steps 2 Prep Session #5 - TBC 

Wednesday 10th   2.00pm Steps 2 Prep Session #6 - TBC 

Thursday 11th Remembrance Day 

Thursday 11th 10.40am St Mark’s Remembrance Day Service – Details to be advised 

Thursday 11th 7.00pm  Mercy College Transition Evening 

Thursday 18th 9.15am 2021 Preps Orientation Session #1 - TBC 

Thursday 25th 9.15am 2021 Preps Orientation Session #2 - TBC 

Sunday 28th 1st Sunday of Advent 

DECEMBER 

Thursday 2nd 6.00pm Christmas Carols & Family Picnic – TO BE CONFIRMED 

Friday 3rd  Penola Catholic College Orientation Day 

Sunday 5th 2nd Sunday of Advent 

Monday 6th  Parade College Orientation Day 

Tuesday 7th  Academy of Mary Immaculate Yr7 2022 Orientation Day 

Tuesday 7th Government Secondary Colleges Orientation Day 

Tuesday 7th Simonds College 2022 Yr7 Orientation Day 

Friday 10th  Semester 2 Reports go home today 

Sunday 12th  3rd Sunday of Advent 

Monday 13th 9.15am Step Up 2022 Classes Orientation Session 

Tuesday 14th  Yr6 End of Year Excursion 

Tuesday 14th 6.00pm Graduation Mass & Celebration 

Wednesday 15th 9.00am End of Year Mass – Details to be advised 

Wednesday 15th 11.50am Yr6 Farewell Assembly – Details to be advised 

Wednesday 15th Final Day of Semester 2 - Students Dismissed @ 1.30pm 

Sunday 19th 4th Sunday of Advent 



 

Returning to school: 7 tips for parents/carers to help children cope (Primary) Adapted from: Parent zone 

After months of remote learning and a range of COVID19 restrictions, children will be returning to school routines, classrooms, classmates, 
teachers, expectations and, in some cases, even new school settings. Amid the anticipation and excitement many children are feeling, for 
some, leaving the home learning routine and environment may create anxiety for a range of reasons including: the ongoing uncertainty of 
COVID19; social distancing and hygiene measures in place; family circumstances related to health; grief associated with a recent loss; or 
economic circumstances. 

To prepare and support students’ return to onsite learning and the school/classroom environment, consider the following tips: 

1. Talk to your children about how they feel  
 It is important to encourage children to discuss their feelings about returning to school. 

 If they feel anxious or worried, help them understand this is perfectly normal, and that you and their teachers are there to 
support them. 

 Although difficult, try not to share any anxiety you may be feeling with your children.  

 Bear in mind that your child may be returning to a pre-existing issue from before remote learning – for example, a bullying or 
relationship issue, or difficulty with school work or staff – or they may be preparing for the transition to secondary school. 

 Try to give them a non-judgemental and supportive place to share any worries. Younger children, in particular, may not always 
have the words to express their feelings, so try to find a way of bringing up the conversation without putting pressure on them – 
for instance when you’re playing with them or going for a walk. This can help them to open up naturally and identify what they’re 
worried about. 

2. Pack right, pack light 
 Your school will have been in touch to let you know what your child should and shouldn’t bring on their return. Eg. bring an 
individual water bottle. 

 Make sure you have checked with your school about what they need in order to make your child’s day easier. 

3. Support children to understand the school procedures 
 Your school will also have been in touch to explain various procedures in place – such as entry points, break times and hand 
washing routines. 

 If you haven’t received this information or are unsure you should contact your school office. 

 It will be important for your child to understand social distancing and hygiene rules and, importantly, why they are in place. 

 Read school communications with your child and make sure they are prepared and know what to expect when they arrive at 
school. 

4. Familiarise yourself with school procedures 
 You’ll need to know where and when to drop children off and pick them up, as well as what parts of the school you can access. 

 If your child travels to/from school independently, including on public transport, you should talk to your child about getting to 
and from school, including observing the directions of Victoria’s Chief Health Officer (ie. social distancing, group gatherings). 

 Your child will be expecting you at the end of the day so make sure you, or whoever is collecting them, are there in the right 
place at the right time. 

 If your child travels home independently, make sure you, or another carer, is there to welcome them home and check-in about 
their day. 

5. End of day emotions 
 For younger children in particular, a school day can require a lot of self-regulation or compressed behaviour, which can lead to 
tired and emotional outbursts later on in the day. 

 Given the length of remote learning and new school safety procedures in place, these emotions may be hard to cope with 
when they return home. 

 It is a good idea to keep this in mind, and allow some time for ‘letting off steam’ by encouraging children to unwind and play 
outdoors. 

6. Stay informed 
 Given the long absence from school, there may be a period of readjustment. 

 Discuss and affirm familiar routines and school expectations regarding uniform, grooming, attendance and participation to help 
your child reconnect with their school community. 

 There may be fresh challenges for your child, from working with new classmates and teachers, to coping with their work and 
school expectations / ‘rules’. 

 Try to stay informed about how they are getting on – but if you are concerned, contact the class teacher. 

7. Sleep and rest 
 Your children may have been getting used to some unusual hours during the remote learning period and that may have 
extended into the school holidays. 

 Make sure children are getting a good night’s sleep for their return to school. 

 It might mean introducing some earlier bedtimes than they have had recently and limiting screen time. 

 A good night’s rest will help them cope with the return to school and the new routines they will be adapting to. 

  



 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

In this week’s Gospel reading, we read about a wonderful miracle that Jesus performed amongst a large 
crowd. A blind man was sitting by the roadside and was told that Jesus was in the crowd. He began to 
shout to Jesus and he said, “Jesus… have mercy on me!” Jesus went up to the man, blessed him so 
that he could regain his sight and could see. 

A message from this story for us today is that in the midst of our busy lives, the Holy Spirit is here to guide us along the way- 
for example in our friendships, family, work or when we take in the beauty of God’s creation around us. Let us continue to 
believe and have faith in God. 

Gospel- Mk 10:46-52 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to Mark  

As Jesus left Jericho with his disciples and a large crowd, Bartimaeus (that is, the son of 
Timaeus), a blind beggar, was sitting at the side of the road. When he heard that it was Jesus of 
Nazareth, he began to shout and to say, ‘Son of David, Jesus, have pity on me.’ And many of 
them scolded him and told him to keep quiet, but he only shouted all the louder, ‘Son of David, 
have pity on me.’ Jesus stopped and said, ‘Call him here.’ So they called the blind man. ‘Courage,’ 
they said ‘get up; he is calling you.’ So throwing off his cloak, he jumped up and went to Jesus. 
Then Jesus spoke, ‘What do you want me to do for you?’ ‘Rabbuni,’ the blind man said to him 
‘Master, let me see again.’ Jesus said to him, ‘Go; your faith has saved you.’ And immediately his 
sight returned and he followed him along the road.  

The Gospel of the Lord 

 

Giving Thanks 

Heavenly Father, 

Thank You 

for providing us with strong faith. 

as we reach out to people in our lives. 

May we recognise Your power and 

continue to believe and have faith and trust in you. 

Amen 

 
Update regarding the Celebration of Confirmation and First Eucharist  
We are excited to advise that dates have been set for the celebration of both First Eucharist and 
Confirmation 

Sacrament of Confirmation will be celebrated on: 

Friday 19th November at 7.00pm in St Mark’s Church.  

Sacrament of First Eucharist (for our Year 4 children) will be celebrated on: 

Wednesday 24th November at 7.00pm in St Mark’s Church.  

We look forward to continuing preparations for these celebrations as part of the children’s faith journey.  

Ms Dot Mash 
RE Leader 

  



 



  



 


